MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

APRIL 12, 2017
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:02 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Michael Costello
Present




Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present    



Comm. Mark Agolia

Absent
Comm. Dipierro welcomed everyone to the new firehouse.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on March 8, 2017, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye  



Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present.  Comm. DiLieto stated that the invoice for the 1st installment for First Responder Insurance had been lost because of the new address.  A copy of that invoice was emailed to the Board.  The invoice for the 2nd installment was received.  Payments for both installments will be approved this evening.
Comm. Dipierro asked Comm. DiLieto if the contents of the new firehouse have been included in the insurance policy.  Comm. DiLieto said that they are working on it because more and more equipment is coming in.  Bob Soden would like to have a more accurate estimate.   A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he told Bob Soden to send all invoices to the new firehouse.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached). Chief Pipero stated that there are 5 new members.  There are four members attending fire school, and two more will go in a couple of months.
Chief Pipero said that they are working on completing the rooms in the new firehouse.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they are changing the plan for the HVAC.  They are working on it now.  They are trying to re-design the plan with a structure engineer.  Once the design is done they will send it to Attorney Youssouf so he can bid out the HVAC work.

Crest Engineering is working on the rear door drive-way.  It was necessary to get exact measurements of the trucks, which Fireman Mangeri did.  A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Ernie was present and gave report (attached).  Ernie stated that inspection wise they are working on the mulch situation. They met with the mulch provider.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked how Ernie was set up at the old firehouse.  Ernie said that the day crew can tap in the computer there.  The communication has been working out fine.

Ernie said that Amanda finished setting up the online smoke detector registration for the Bureau. If they have to print out a certification they can.  A discussion followed.  

Ernie suggested setting up a Pay Pal account in the future.  The Board will have to decide if they want to do this.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie if he was getting their mail at 24 Harrison Avenue.  He said that they were.

Ernie stated that they did their major billing already.  The money has been coming in.  Comm. Dipierro asked if the Bureau inspected the new bagel store.  Ernie said that they did not.  Initially the township does it before they open, and then they will inspect it next year.

Ernie said that he received a reminder from NFPA to renew the NFPA Fire Code subscription.  The fee is $1,345.50 for the year.  Ernie said that he feels that this will benefit everyone.  A discussion followed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Todd stated that they had a problem with ants in the members’ room.  He has contacted an exterminator.
Todd said that since the warmer weather is coming they will clean up the old firehouse.  A discussion followed.

Todd stated that the fire company has been getting bills for the copier from Great American Financial Services.  The Board said that they will pay for the copier, but the contract is in the Fire Company’s name.  Comm. Dipierro said that the contract has to be changed and put in the Board’s name.
Todd said he would take care of this. He will total the outstanding amount due and submit it for payment tonight.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he had nothing for Open session this evening. He will need an Executive Session.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the monthly financial report was sent to the Board.  The quarterly check was received and deposited, but they will receive over $16,000 more based on the new tax rate.  They may get an additional check for it, or it will be included in the next quarterly check.
Joe said that last month they had to pay the quarterly payment to the Volunteers; the LOSAP check was sent and the bond payment was made.  Therefore, the cash flow is low.  The Board has to keep track of their spending.  Joe said that they may have to cash in their CD.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that they were pacing themselves.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Advanced Air Systems - $1,618.75 – maintenance Contract

0-15
All Hands Fire Equipment - $425




0-16
Agri Tech Turf Maintenance - $169.24



0-8
Amanda’s Web – $100





A-8
Atlantic Alarm Systems & Services, LLC - $432

Bluestreak Uniforms - $1,919.90




0-17
Circle Janitorial - $97.90





0-8
Coffee Distributing - $59.85; $66.66; $63.65; $59.85; $59.85

Confires Fire Protection - $155.80




0-8
Complete Document Solutions - $128.97; $49.11


A-8
Donna Crandall - $1,355 – painting




0-15
Family Practice of Centrastate - $460



0-18
First Responder Joint Insurance Fund - $19,957; $19,957

A7
G.C. Automotive - $2,008.20; $258.66; $1,395.42


0-15
Grainger - $79.50;$107; $76.70
; $197.28; $281.36


0-4, 0-8
Great American Financial Services - $557.23


0-8
Home News Tribune - $58.76; $56.12



A-1

JCP&L - $1,444.39





0-8
Lombardy Doors - $2,028





B2a
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $1,217; $708, $655

A-16
Middlesex County Treasurer’s Office - $91.31 – office stand-by
A-5
Motorola - $6,275.40





0-4
N.J. American Water – $180.40





A-6
Postmaster – $47





A-8





PSE&G - $651.62





0-8
Jack Purvis - $5,400; $2,475





B2a
Scamparino Construction - $888
; $4,197.60






Selective Signalling - $1,250; $350




0-8

Selective Signalling - $1,125; $968




0-15
Standard Waste - $240, $240





0-8
Verizon Wireless - $807





0-7
W.B. Mason - $1,279.18





A-8





TOTAL: $84,837.66

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Amanda’s Web - $225.98





F-3
Verizon - $826.30





F-3
Ernie Zih - $60 - Code update
(2)




F-3
Ray Perry - $30 – Code Update





F-3
Michael Mangeri - $45 – reimbursement Fire Official cert.

F-3
TOTAL:   $1,187.28                                                             

Comm. Costello stated that he would like to table the bill from the Middlesex County  Treasurer’s Office for office stand-by for the fire election.  Comm. Costello said that he and the poll workers called for assistance during the election, and no one answered their calls.  They were not available.  Comm. Costello asked Secretary Hayes to contact the Board of Elections to advise them of this.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to pay the bills read except for the invoice from the Middlesex County Treasurer’s office.



ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye  



Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye
OLD BUSINESS:  Todd asked if the Board had gone before the Local Finance Board yet for approval for the financing of the new trucks.  Attorney Youssouf said that they had not.  It is pending.
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro said that they received a six month extension for a TCO for the new firehouse.  They cannot get a permanent CO yet.  They still need one more parking lot. etc. A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that if everything falls in place, the firehouse should be done by the end of the year.
Comm. Costello asked about the red doors.in the front.  Comm. Dipierro said that one was replaced, the one closest to the parking lot.
Comm. Dipierro asked Chief Pipero if there were any file cabinets in their old office at the old firehouse that the Board could use.  Chief Pipero said that he would clean them out and let him know when they would be available.
CORRESPONDENCE:  None
.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   
Frank Steinhauser

19 Oliver St.

Monroe, NJ  08831

Mr. Steinhauser asked if the Board ever looked into getting solar panels for the new firehouse.  Comm. DiLieto said that he is working on it, and will have some options at the next meeting. A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters and pending litigation.
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt the resolution to go into Executive session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye
Public Meeting adjourned at 7:53 PM.
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